
 

WINNEBAGO COUNTY 

EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 

January 21, 2013 

 

Members present:  Bill Roh, Tom Ellis, Bill Wingren, Larry Smith and Paul Eisen  

Also present:  Linda Kollmann, Bernie Sorenson, Lt. Joe Kroncke and Sue Verwey 

                           

Chairman Roh called the Emergency Management Committee meeting to order at 9:00 AM.  

1.  Approval of past minutes 

Paul E. requested a change in the November 19, 2012 minutes from line 3 under 
“Correspondence from Committee Members” to read: 

Paul E. reported on a survey from the National Association of Counties regarding Federal Grants.  

MOTION to approve the minutes from the November 19, 2012 meeting with changes (above) by 
Tom Ellis; seconded by Larry Smith; all in favor; motion carried 5-0. 

2. Comments from the public 

None 

3. Correspondence received from committee members 

None 

4. December 20-21, 2012 Snowstorm 

Linda K. reported on the request from Wisconsin Emergency Management for cleanup costs 
associated with the snowfall of December 21-22, 2012. Winnebago County was initially 
identified as one of the counties that might qualify for reimbursement of clean-up costs. After 
asking our townships and cities to compile figures for cleanup the state admitted their mistake 
by including Winnebago County.  Linda hopes that this error does not affect Emergency 
Management’s credibility with future disaster situations. 

5. Training & Exercising 

 Bernie S. attended a “Mitigation Planning” training for 3-days in Madison 

 Lt. Joe Kroncke, Winnebago County Sheriff’s Office, reported on today’s Winnebago County 
Courthouse exercise 

 The MyStateUSA call-out was used earlier this month for a situation in the Town of Neenah.  
Success rate of 84.6%. 

 Oshkosh Area School District Exercise in the planning with a Table Top and Functional 
Exercise planned for 2013 and a Full Scale Exercise in 2014 

 Emergency Management is in the process of updating the Emergency Operations Plan 

 A Social Media Team has been assembled with Emergency Management & Sheriff’s Office 



 Linda K. & Lt. Kroncke will be working on updating the Courthouse Emergency Plan 

 

6. EPCRA Planning 

Report from Bernie S., EPCRA Planner, on his progress with planning so far this year. 

 
MOTION to adjourn by Larry Smith; seconded by Paul Eisen; all in favor; motion carried 5-0. 
Meeting adjourned at 9:55 a.m. 

 

  

 

Respectfully submitted by: 

Sue Verwey 


